We are excited to announce that as of SATURDAY JUNE 27, 2020 CENTRE ISLAND FOOD & DRINK locations will open and begin offering take-out and patio services.

A full list of what is open will be posted in the "Island Daily Update" section of our website @ www.centreisland.ca.

Please note that due to ongoing COVID-19 safety precautions, CENTREVILLE AMUSEMENT PARK and FAR ENOUGH FARM remain <u>closed</u> until further notice.



June 24, 2020

Dear Valued Guests,

Nothing is more important than our commitment to the safety of our guests, staff members and our community. Although Centreville Amusement Park will remain closed for the time being, we are thrilled to announce that select Centre Island Food & Drink locations will open take-out and patio services across the Islands for your enjoyment.

As this situation continues to evolve, our team has worked hard to ensure we are ready to welcome you back to a fun and safe environment by implementing a variety of new safety initiatives. This includes enhancing our already stringent cleaning and sanitization protocols, social distancing, the use of personal protective equipment and increasing team member training and screening.

Throughout your visit, we want you to enjoy reconnecting with each-other and with nature, knowing that your health and safety will always be our top priority.

73R

Bill Beasley

Centre Island Foods

Health and Safety Protocols

The safety and health of our guests is our top priority. Select Centre Island Food & Drink locations will be open as of Saturday June, 27 for both take-out and patio service. These increased safety measures are designed to protect guests and staff from potential exposure to COVID-19.

We ask that all guests review our safety protocols prior to visiting.

Before Your Visit, Here is What We Need from You:



Arrive Healthy and Safe

 All guests must have been healthy for at least 14 days prior to their visit and have a maintained temperature of less than 38°Celsius.



We Recommend that all Guests Wear Face Coverings

It is now advised by the Chief Medical Officers of Health that the use of non-medical face-coverings be used to prevent the transmission of COVID-19 to others. We ask that you consider using a facecovering while visiting.



Comply with all Physical Distancing Measures

We will have the ground marked to encourage guests to maintain a safe distance of 2 metres apart from people outside of your traveling party during your entire visit.



Wash or Sanitize Your Hands Frequently

Hand sanitizing stations will be conveniently located. As well, hand washing areas equipped with soap and water will be easily accessible.



Practice Conscientious Hygiene

Guests are asked to use their elbow as they sneeze or cough and avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth.

Here is What You can Expect from Us:

Physical Distancing Protocols

As advised by the Ontario Chief Medical Officer of Health physical distancing is required to control the spread of COVID-19.



Promote Physical Distancing of 2m

To maximize the space available for each guest and assist with social distancing, we will have the ground marked throughout which will encourage guests to maintain a safe distance of 2-metres apart during their entire visit.



Increase Spacing in Seating Areas

All restaurants and snack bars will be available for take-out and patio service only, with tables and seating areas spaced to encourage physical distancing. We will ensure guests can be seated 2-metres apart unless they are seated with their travel party.

Sanitization Protocols

COVID-19 is spread through close person to person contact. William Beasley Enterprises Limited has always held our obligation to maintaining clean workspaces in the highest priority; to employ all prevention protocols this is now a hyper-focus.



Hand Sanitizer Stations Available Throughout

Hand sanitizing stations will be conveniently located near food service areas, Hand washing areas equipped with soap and water will be easily accessible as public restrooms will be open.



High Touch Areas Sanitized Regularly

All high touch areas will be regularly sanitized.

Staffing Protocols

To maintain the health and safety of our employees, we have implemented these additional protocols:



Employee Training

Training for all William Beasley Enterprises Limited employees will be completed prior to beginning their employment with the company and will now include extensive COVID-19 guideline and protocol training. The majority of this training will be conducted online followed by in park training/testing.



All Staff Required to be Screened Each Shift

Employees will be required to answer "no" to a list of screening questions prior to each shift. Employees will also have a non-contact temperature reading taken to ensure their body temperature is under 38°Celsius. Employees who do not meet these criteria will be unable to work their shift and will be asked to report to a local public health unit for further recommendations. Whenever possible, employees will be placed within the same working group and on similar rotations, in order minimize contact and to track our workforce in case of infection. This process will ensure that the company is able to document the health of our workforce.



All Staff Provided with PPE

Every employee will be provided with the appropriate Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) for their shift as well as be trained in safety and sanitization protocols.



All Staff Required to Wear Face-Coverings

- All employees will be required to wear PPE covering the nose and mouth when riding public transportation to and from a shift as well as during the ferry trip over to and back from the Island.
- During a work shift on the Island, employees will wear PPE as required covering their nose and mouth, as well as any other required PPE as mandated by their position.



Work Areas will be Sanitized and Disinfected Regularly

Employee work areas including will be sanitized multiple times daily.



Protection for Employees

- William Beasley Enterprises Limited has revised our Sick Policy to now require any employee who has any symptom related to COVID-19, take a COVID-19 self assessment, call tele-health or Ontario Public Health
- If an employee has tested positive for COVID-19, a risk assessment will be conducted at our Park. Following the risk assessment, the area of the Park where a "tested positive" employee has had contact will require that area to be temporarily closed for disinfection and a thorough cleaning. Through documented employee tracing, those co-workers who were possibly exposed to the "tested positive" employee will be assessed, likely sent to be tested at a local Public Health Unit and sent home to self-isolate and self-monitor.

Food Service Protocols

Due to current restrictions, and until otherwise stated by the Ontario Chief Medical Officer of Health; all food service and restaurants are open for take-out and patio service only.



Priority Cleaning Regimen for All Eating Areas

Cleaning teams will continuously monitor and disinfect outdoor eating areas and food service areas according to food handling and COVID-19 safety protocols.



Removal of Self Serve Condiments, Straws, Cutlery and Napkin Stations

Following industry guidelines at all food service locations, condiments, straws, cutlery and napkins will be safely kept behind the counters and will be provided to guests with their food as required or requested.